Rt. Hon Jacqui Smith, MP

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham St

London SW1 4DF

Fax: 020 8760 3132
Dear Home Secretary,

Re: Bridget and Osaivibie O’Koro (HO Reference O1075156) currently in Yarl's Wood IRC and due to be forcibly removed from the UK to Nigeria on Saturday 5th July on Virgin Nigeria Airways flight VK296 from Gatwick to Lagos @ 22.30hrs.

I have made myself familiar with the case of Bridget and Osaivibie O’Koro. 

Bridget O’Koro is a twenty eight year old single mother who in the face of a great number of difficulties has struggled to provide a safe home in the UK for her three-year-old daughter Osaivibie.  

Bridget is a victim of abuse from her father, and has been threatened by members of the Islamic Council because she was in a relationship with a man who was not a Muslim or a member of the Hausa tribe like her.  

Bridget is in danger from her family and from members of the Islamic Council if she is returned to Nigeria.  In August last year, the Home Office sent Bridget and her daughter a questionnaire as part of the ‘legacy review’ process being carried out on asylum cases made before July 2004.  

Two weeks before Christmas, Bridget received a letter telling her that her application for leave to remain under the legacy review had been refused on the grounds that she and her daughter “have not resided long enough in the UK to have established any significant strength of connections,” and because she had failed to go and report for 10 months.  

Bridget had failed to report because in 2006 she had been chosen, unwillingly, to be part of a pilot project when about 40 families were told to ‘voluntarily’ self check-in to return to Nigeria. Bridget was given only days to prepare to return and was told she would be detained if she failed to report to the airport. It is unbelievable to expect any young mother with a young child to voluntarily fly to a country she had not had contact with for three years at such short notice.   

It is not true to say that Bridget has not been in the UK long enough to make significant connections with the local community – she has lived here for four years and has made many friends in the local community and many families who have not lived here for as long have been given leave to remain by the Legacy review She has been a keen and regular attendee at her local church and all of the congregation of St Lawrence Parish Church in Drumchapel, Bridget's church, have signed a petition asking you to reconsider her case.  

Other families who absconded for similar periods of time as Bridget have been given Indefinite Leave to Remain and it is unfair to treat Bridget any differently.   

I ask you to exercise your powers of discretion, release Bridget and Osaivibie and allow them to remain in the UK.   
Yours sincerely

Name:

Address: 

City: 


Postcode:


Country: 




Date: 


Email: 



Phone:

